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RE: FSU Panama City Collegiate Lab School, Triumph Gulf Coast, Inc.

Application #265

https://www.myfloridatriumph.com/proposal-details/3185/

Chairman Gaetz,

Florida State University Panama City (FSU PC) has submitted a request
for funding to create a new Collegiate Laboratory High School in Bay

County to serve grades 9-12. This school, expected to open Fall 2023,
will serve approximately 125 students per grade level and will give

admission preference to dependents of active-duty military. The school
will by the first of its kind for Bay County, only the 8th lab school in the

state, and will extend the benefits of having a local, top 20 university to

families of high school-aged children in our area.

‘Students who attend the school will have the unique opportunities to

earn industry certifications, complete dual enrollment coursework aligned

with their intended majors, and conduct an age-appropriate research
project under the mentorship of FSU faculty all while attending high
'school.

A high performing lab school, particularly one with degree acceleration
opportunities and affiliation with a top 20 University, will add to the list of
key assets for Bay County’s economic growth. With
opportunities in high-wage, high-demand fields, such as engineering,

immersion

computer science, information technology, and health sciences, students

will be prepared to fill needed workforce gaps at an accelerated rate
‘while saving their families thousands of dollars.

'On behalf of Bay County Board of County Commissioners, | express our
'support and urge you to give full consideration to the grant application.

Sincerely,

Robert Carroll
Chairman



